SUFAC

Meeting Minutes for 30 Apr. 2009
I. Call to Order

SUFAC Chair Tania Galligan called the meeting to order at 5:17pm.
II. Roll Call

a. Members Present: Lynsy Beckett, Andy Locke, Lindsay Acterberg, John Lee, Ellen Domine, Joe Tyrrell, Jessica Olive, Yue Yang, OFO, SGA Exec, Ron Ronnenberg, Matt Kehl, Tania Galligan, Tessa Pieper, Ryan Conohan
III. Recognition of Guests – Kalli Donaldson- Optimist Club; Morgan Weure- Optimist Club; Katherine Bruni- Psi Chi; Amanda Luedtke- Psi Chi; Jon Schiesser- AIESEC; Natalie Schuldes- AIESEC; Sarah Van Slambrouck- AIESEC
IV. Approval of Agenda- Tania entertained a motion to approve the agenda. Joe motioned to approve the agenda. Andy seconded. Lindsay called the question. Joe acclimated. Agenda approved. 
V. Approval of Minutes- Tania entertained the motion to approve the minutes for April 16 and 23. Matt motioned to approve. Jessica seconded. Lindsay called the question. Yue acclimated. Minutes approved.  
VI. Reports

a. OFO: Contingency is $7,212.15 and small org is $1000.00
b. Senate: First official meeting of next year’s administration is on Monday.
c. SGA Exec: Ricky thanked the board for a good year. 
d. Good Time Programming: Josh is taking over for GTP representative. Pat McCurdy is here May 6. Brewer game May 8.
e. Vice Chair: there was a revised at large application in your mailboxes. We will pass around some new forms for everyone to take a look at and make notes. 
f. Chair:  We wanted to thank Ricky for setting up the room. Last meeting, thanks to everyone for attending. 
VII. Discussion Items
a. Psi Chi Honor Society: The psychology honor society would like to send 4 students to the APA convention in Canada. Registration per person is for 4 students who are registered members so they get cheaper costs. There would be a few of us presenting Thursday morning. Because it is only 4 students attending, we though 1 room would be adequate. It is the least expensive hotel because it is connected to the convention center. Andy asked if everyone who would be going had appropriate documentation for leaving the country. Yes, everyone had a passport or had applied for one. Matt asked if they were paying for those themselves. Yes, because they are good for ten years. John asked if they had fundraised for this. Yes, we fundraise all year round. Matt asked if it was open to others besides the four members presenting. Yes, but if they want to bring family or friends they would have to pay their own way. Matt asked if only club members were allowed to come. Three out of the four are club members and the 4th one would be actually in the club next semester. 
b. AIESEC reallocation: we are reallocating funds for a program we are going to hold in May. It would be reallocated funds to a travel fund for a national conference in New York. It would provide networking opportunities for some of our newer members. We are doing a sustainability project for GB and we are collecting plastic bags. We will then at the end of the program we are going to have a competition and we will have a cookout for those that win. For the trip, it will be a great networking opportunity for the members to communicate with different colleges around the country. About 11 people will be going on the trip. Joe asked if commuters would be able to get involved with it or is it just for residence halls. Ellen asked if they had support from RHAA. We had talked with them but one of our members is an RA and will be using it as a project. Matt was confused with the supplies and expenses that were left over. Being a new org we had no idea why there was so much allocated to the category. We had so much left over. Lynsy asked when the event would occur. It will be Friday May 8. Lynsy asked if the food had to be contracted through Sodexo. Yes. Matt asked how many people they were expecting. We requested enough for 100 people. 
c. Optimist Club Food Request- we are asking for money for our charter banquet. It is Saturday at 11am in the Phoenix Room A. We are having 19 members and a few other guests from all over the state. The purpose of the banquet is an induction as charter members. Matt asked what the requirements were for being in the org. anyone can join and a charter member is someone who joins in the first couple of weeks. Matt asked if they had though that any money that could be received as a gift would come back to SUFAC. No, we hadn’t planned on it because the purpose of our club is to raise money to give away. Matt wanted to make sure that all of the meals being paid for are just students. Yes, everyone else is paying for their own meal.
Matt motioned to add Psi Chi, AIESEC, and the Optimist Club as action items. Joe seconded. Andy called the question. Roll call vote 10-0-0.
VIII. Action Items
a. SGA UPass request- Joe motioned to approve. Matt seconded. Ricky seconded. Jessica called the question. Andy objected. Andy motioned to enter committee of the whole for 10 minutes. Ricky seconded. Lindsay called the question. Tessa acclimated. Enter at 5:50. Lynsy motioned to exit committee of the whole. Andy seconded. Andy called the question. Joe acclimated. Exit at 6:01. Joe called the question. Roll call vote 9-0-1.
b. AIESEC Reallocation- Joe motioned to approve. Jessica seconded. Joe motioned to enter committee of the whole for 10 minutes. Lindsay seconded. Ricky called the question. Andy acclimated. Enter at 6:03. Joe motioned to exit. Andy seconded. Lindsay called the question. Roll call vote 7-2-1.
c. Optimist Club- Andy motioned to approve. Ricky seconded. Matt stated that the idea that their money is used to give to organizations is understandable, but they should be able to spend some from their agency for their dinner. Joe stated that he was worried that the Optimist club would get a donation for an organization in their name and SUFAC would take the donation because they wanted the money back. Joe stated that they did have a plan for their agency which was good instead of it just sitting in their agency. Lynsy stated that Good Monsters did the same thing. We gave them money for a fundraiser and they gave it back. Joe stated that this is not a fundraiser though, it is a banquet. Joe called the question. Roll call vote 9-1-0.
IX. Announcements- At large applications were in the mailboxes and if you would like to fill them out for next year we will take them. Have a great rest of the semester. We would like to thank everyone for all they have done this semester. We also wanted to thank Ron for all his effort this year and thank you to Matt and Tania for all their hard work. 
X. Adjournment- Matt motioned to adjourn. Andy seconded. Joe called the question. Ryan acclimated. Adjourn at 6:19.
Respectfully Submitted by,

Amanda Hart
SUFAC Administrative Assistant
PAGE  
1

